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It is with pleasure that the American Chamber of Commerce in Australia (Amcham)
submits this letter in response to the Department’s request for submissions on
possible Australian participation in a Trans-Pacific Partnership (TPP) Agreement.
Amcham is national organisation with over 2,000 members around Australia. Our
members include many of the largest companies in Australia, involved in a diverse
range of activities including manufacturing, technology and services.
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Amcham is supportive of initiatives intended to enhance and further facilitate
trade and investment between the United States and Australia and in the Asia
Pacific region. Many of our members have multinational operations and conduct
business throughout this part of the world. Initiatives such as the proposed TPP ~
have the potential to achieve both increased liberalisation and greater consistency
in the trade and investment environment and are therefore are desirable.

It is also our understanding that the United States and Australia are interested in
achieving “high quality” trade agreements to provide tangible and meaningful
benefits to companies and individuals doing business in the region. In our view,
the P-4 would serve as an excellent platform fram which to negotiate a further
liberalising agreement given the quality of the agreements currently in effect or
being finalized between Australia and the P-4 countries. With the addition of the
United States and potentially Peru and Vietnam later on, there is the potential for
significant additional progress of tangible benefit to the econcmies of the
negotiating nations.

Finally, we should point out that a substantial portion of Amcham members are
engaged in some form of services trade. A TPP agreement could afford one of the
most promising opportunities to achieve significant improvements regionally in
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the area of services. This outcome could also serve as a model for expanded
improvements both outside of the TPP and within the agreement if and as it is
expanded to more countries. Indeed, a TPP could play a useful complementary
role to the ongoing efforts within the Asia Pacific Economic Cooperation (APEC)
forum to achieve trade and investment liberalisation within a realistic time frame.

For all of the feregoing reasons, we at Amcham are highly supportive of
Australia’s participation in the negotiation of a TPP agreement. Please do not
hesitate to contact the undersigned if we can be of any further assistance in this
martter.
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The American Chamber of Commerce in Australia

Charles Blunt Patrick Fazzone
National Director Chairman
Trade and Government Committee



